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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, November 4th, 2010 for a Regular Called meeting at the administration building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Those also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser Gary Kappeler, Secretary, and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.

Mr. Cowart opened with prayer.

The Teasley’s were removed from the agenda; they called and requested to be put on the agenda for the first meeting in December. 

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve minutes for October 28th, 2010 meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Revaluation Update

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that the schedules for the BOE hearings have not been given to her yet and she is supposed to receive them by the end of the day, but as of now the assessor’s office does not know who has been scheduled.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that the BOE has taken 109 appeals to be heard November 8th- November 19th but we don’t know how many of those have actually scheduled a hearing. 

Mrs. Duncan also informed the board that after this first cycle of hearings that the BOE would only be taking 125 appeals at a time so even though we have a lot more ready to go to the BOE they are only accepting a portion of those at a time.

Mrs. Duncan handed the board a spreadsheet that would be presented to the BOC regarding the number of 21 day notices sent out and the number of property owners who wanted to withdraw or continue forward with their appeal after receiving a 21 day notice.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that the disqualification questionnaires that were sent to the BOE have not been returned and chairman of the BOE Mr. Peeples stated that they will do them the day of the hearing. 

The board discussed this situation because it is required by GA law to do them before then. The chairman, Mr. McMullan decided he would send Mr. Peeples a letter explaining to him the situation and what the law states. Mrs. Duncan informed the board that she had spoken with Mr. Peeples about this issue already but it is his belief that this law doesn’t apply until January 1st 2011.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that she had been working on the temporary collection order for 2010  and that she had to testify in court on Monday November 1st as to the integrity of those values.

Public Communication

Mrs. Thompson expressed her gratitude to Mrs. Duncan for all of her hard work during this process.

The board opened the floor for public comment.

Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting at 10:10A.M. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by unanimous consent.

The next regular scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday November 18th at 9:00 A.M.

James McMullan, Chairman


Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart




Ronda Starks





Garner Peck




 




* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

